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Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20426

APR1-206 pe:  FOIANo.FY16-33

Response Letter
VIA EMAIL AND CERTIFIED MAIL

On February 26, 2016, you filed a request for information pursuant to the
Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. § 552 (2012) and the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission’s (FERC or Commission) FOIA regulations, 18
CF.R. § 388.108 (2015). You requested a copy of the Commission’s 2015
Critical Energy Infrastructure Information (CEII) Request Log. A search of the
Commission’s non-public files identified one document responsive to your
request. After review of the responsive material and relevant law, the Commission
has determined to grant your request in part, and deny your request in part,
pursuant to FOIA Exemption 6.

FOIA Exemption 6

FOIA Exemption 6 protects files that if disclosed would constitute a clearly
unwarranted invasion of privacy. Specifically, FOIA Exemption 6 protects the
names, personal addresses and personal information of private citizens. However,
the names, addresses, and other data of commercial entities do not implicate a
privacy interest that is protected by FOIA Exemption 6 and can be released. The
requested log consists of the names of all persons and entities that request CEII
material from the Commission throughout 2015.

After review of the responsive material and relevant law, Commission staff
has determined that the names of private citizens implicate a privacy interest and
are protected from disclosure by FOIA Exemiption 6, and will be redacted. See 5
US.C. § 552(b)(6). See, e.g., Bibles v. Oregon Natural Desert Ass’n, 519 U.S.
355 (1997); National Ass’n of Retired Fed. Employees v. Horner, 879 F.2d 873
(D.C. Cir. 1989). However, the names, addresses, and other data of commercial
entities do not implicate a privacy interest that is protected by FOIA Exemption 6
and will be released to you.

! See 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(6) (protecting from disclosure information which
would constitute an unwarranted invasion of privacy).
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As provided by FOIA and 18 C.F.R. §388.110(a)(1) of the Commission’s
regulations, any appeal from this determination must be filed within 45 days of the
date of this letter. The appeal must be in writing, addressed to Max Minzner,
General Counsel, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street, NE,
Washington, DC 20426, and clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act
Appeal.” Please include a copy to Charles A. Beamon, Associate General
Counsel, General and Administrative Law, at the same address.

Sincerely,

W 7197//«4«’

Leonard M. Tao

Director

Office of External Affairs
Enclosures (1)
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